0Oi1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION
1000 RIO BRAZNS ROAD
AZTEC, NEW MEXICO

June 139, 19¢4

British American 0f1 Producing Co.

F. 0. brawer 330

Formington, New Mexico

Attne Mr. Nue R. Stone, Field Superintendent

Lear Sir:

The packer leakage test which you have scheduled for your
ullerton #€ well in Section 11, Township 27N-11W is hereby
approved.

Yours very truly

Emery C. Arnold
Supervisor, District #3

ECA: ks



Production & Engineering
Departments
P. O, Drawver 330
Farmington, New Mexico

July 8, 1964

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
1000 Rio Brazos Road
Aztec, New Mexico

Attention: Mr, Emery C, Arnold
Supervisor, District #3

Re: British-American 0il Prod, Co.
Fullerton No, 6 = Secy 11~27N-11W
San Juan County, New Mexico

Dear Sir:

The first step of the anmual packer leakage test is scheduled to commence
June 30, 1964 for our Fullerton No, 6. The upper zone has been abandoned
since January 10, 1962; therefore, we propose to deviate from the normal
test procedure, During the 1963 test there was some question as to whether
or not the packer was holding, Your letter to British-American dated
September 4, 1963 requested further tests in order that a definite deter=-
mination could be made,

Our proposed packer lealage test is as you suggested in your letter as
follows: shut-in both zones for a minimum of 7 days and take dead weight
pressures, Flow the upper zone to the atmosphere for a 3 hour period and
tabulate the lower zone pressure at 15 minute intervals,

If this meets with your approval we will take the test in place of the
normal packer leakage test; however, if not please advise,

Yours very truly,

THE BRITISH-AMERICAN OIL PRODUCING COMPANY

FDB:cml

cc: Mr, Thomas M. Hogan




